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FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

School Council  

Our School Council AGM was held on Monday eveni ng followed by our first Schoo l Council 

meeting with  our  new School C ouncil members.   Congratulations to our new school councillors 

and welcome back to our continuing members.  Our School Council consists of the following 

members:  

MEMBERõS NAME OFFICE HELD 

Steve TURNER President  

Melinda FREESTONE Vice President  

Adam MALTMAN  Parent Member  

Matt HILL Treasurer 

Jamie SWEATMAN Parent Member  

Mark HEENAN Parent Member  

Jamie HONAN  Parent Member  

Nicole RILEY Community Member  

Cheryle OSBORNE Executive Officer  

Helenor REGESTER Staff Member  

Jonathan BAKER  Staff Member  

Kelly CORNELIUS Staff Member  
 

I look forward to spending another very productive and successful year working with the School Council.  

 

Labour Day Holiday  Monday 13 th March  

Monday 13 th March is an annual public holiday that celebrates the eight -hour working  

day , a victory for  workers in the mid -late 19th century.   The argument for the eight -hour  

day  was based on the need for each person to have eight hours labour , eight hours 

recreation  and eight hours rest.    

Friday 10 th March, 2017  
96 Kearney Drive, Aspendale Gardens, 3195  
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DIARY 
MARCH 

Monday 13  Labour Day Holiday  

Wednesday 15  Division Swimming Carnival  

Thursday 16 Life Ed Van Begin s 

  Life Ed Parent Info Session 9am  ð 9.30am  

Friday 17  National Ride2School Day  

Monday 20  Harmony Day Assembly  

Tuesday 21  Parent Rep Meeting ð 7pm in Staffroom  

Wednesday 22  Years 1 & 2 Swimming Begins  

  Inter -House Cross Country  

Friday 24 Year 6 Summer Lightning Premiership  

 

Mon day 13th March   

Labour Day Holiday  

MARCH 

  Year 3 Sound & Light Incursion  

Monday 27  Year 5 Camp Departs for Cave Hill Creek  

Tuesday 28  Year 6 ôClick Against Hateõ Incursion 

Wednesday 29  Regional Swimming  

Thursday 30  Year 6 ôClick Against Hateõ Incursion 

Friday 31 Years 1 & 2 Swimming Finishes  

Years 3 & 4 AGPS Jump Rope for Health  

Year 5 Camp Returns from Cave Hill Creek  

 End of Term 1 ð 2.30pm dismissal  

APRIL 

Tuesday 18  Term 2 Begins! 

mailto:aspendale.gardens.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.agps.vic.edu.au/


Fundraising Meeting   

Our Fundraising team met on Wednesday night to finalize all the processe s to make our Easter  Raffle the 

biggest and best yet.  Thank you to all our  families who donated on Wednesdayõs Free Dress Day .  We 

received a wonderful variety of Easter goodies and many gold coin donations.  Please return your raffle 

ticket butts and money to the office.  

 

Year 4 Werribee Zoo Excursion  

Yesterday, a s part of the Year 4 Inquiry Unit on  Endangered Species , the Year  4 students 

travelled  to the Werribee Open Range Zoo .  They enjoyed a very pleasant day and 

completed the program ôThe Endangered Race: Habitat under Threatõ. Thank you to the 

teachers for their organisation and to the parents who attended.  

 

Teach Meet  

On Tuesday night  we held a ôTeach Meetõ at our school.  This involved teachers from other PYP schools 

visiting and hearing 7 minute presentations on innovative ideas for teaching.  It was well attended and 

some excellent ideas were shared.  Thank you to Mrs R egester for organising the event and for presenting.  

 

Life Ed Van Arrives  

On Wednesday next week we have the Life Ed Van arriving .  On Thursday morning, the16 th 

March, from 9.00am ð 9.30am, we have a parent information session  being held in the van for 

parents who wish to know more about the programs offered to our students.  The van will stay 

with us until 29 th March.  

 

National Ride2School Day  

Over the past 40 years the number of children who are physically active everyday has  significantly 

dropped.   Today, levels of physical activity are at an all -time low.  In the 1970s, eight out of ten st udents 

rode or walked to school; t hat number has dropped to just two out of ten.   

National Ride2School Day , Friday 17 th March , is the perfect opportunity to ditch the car and embrace a 

healthier start to the day by riding and walking to school.   We hope to see many of our students riding, 

walking or scooting to school.  

 

No Dogs in the School Grounds  

As part of the Department of Educationõs guidelines dogs are not permitted on school grounds at 

any  time.  If you wish to walk your dog to school at drop off or pick up times, please ensure that 

you tie your dog up outside the school.  
 

Cheryle Osborne  

 

DISTRICT SWIMMING REPORT 
Congratulations to the 17 students who swam terrifically last Friday at The Pines Forest Aquatic Centre, 

representing AGPS in style for the CPDSSA District Swimming Carnival.  Congratulations 

also to the nine  students from Year 6 who were unable to attend the carnival due to 

their Canberra Tour.  These nine  students also swam extremely well at The Pines Forest 

Aquatic Centre when they had their times recorded prior to the carnival.  All 26 of the 

students are applauded on their commitment and dedication to continually improve 

their swimming performance by attending the Swim Squad sessions bright and early on 

Tuesday mornings since last November.  
 

We are very proud of the studentõs efforts as they swam against other students from the 

11 other schools in the surrounding area.   They each swam to the best of their abili ty 

blitzing the pool from L ane 4.  
 

Results: 

Corey Macf arlane:  1st Place  12/13 year -old boys Freestyle  

   3rd Place  12/13 year -old boys Backstroke  



   

Jasmine Kennedy:  3rd Place  12/13 year -old girls Backstroke  
 

Jaxson Murphy:  3rd Place  9/10 year -old boys Breaststroke  

Well done and good luck to Corey MacFarlane who will now compete 

in the Kingston Division Swimming Carnival on March 15 th .  

A huge thank you to Susan Hunt who gave up countless h ours to be 

poolside each Tuesday morning to help students improve their swimming 

performance.  

 

We had a massive turn out of parents and special friends to cheer on our 

swimmers, which was a fantastic way to show off our AGPS pride  - thank 

you to you all!  
 

Mr. King and Ms McDougall  

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
On Wednesday, we held a FREE DRESS DAY for our Easter Raffle.  Thank you to all those 

families who supported this event by either donating Easte r eggs, chocolates or making a 

gold coin donation.  These donations will now be used  to create some amazing hampers to 

be won at our Easter Raffle.   The raffle will be drawn on Monday 27th March at 9.00am at 

school assembly.  Raffle tickets were sent home via the eldest child in the family.  

 

More books are available from the office if you are able to sell more than one book.   Thank you to those 

families who have already returned their  raffle ticket butts and money.  I f people still wish to donate 

something to the raffle, we are happy to accept donations up until next  Wedne sday ( 15th March).  

Fundraising Team  

 

 

The Year 6 Canberra Camp was another roaring success in 2017.  Students came back with a wealth of 

knowledge about how our system of government operates and the power we have as citizens living in a 

democratic nation like Australia.  This was made possible thanks to the fantastic experts, educators and 

volunteers we h ad who explained and guided us through Parliament House, the Australian Electoral 

Commission and The High Court of Australia.  
 

We also visited the Australian War Memorial, where students made connections between war and 

government systems or leaders influ ence in these conflicts.  Students discussed our responsibility as 

Australians to support our alliances with other nations to ensure we live in a free democratic country.  We 

recognise how lucky we are to live in Australia and have equal opportunities and social rights.  
 

The students were also taken to the many significant landmarks and places that reside in Canberra, with 

visits to The National Museum, Questacon, The Royal Australian Mint, Telstra Tower and the Australian 

Institute for Sport (AIS).  Each of these visits showcased many different elements of  our nationõs capital and 

offered fun and exciting activities.  This included Sportex; where students tested their athletic abilities 

through simulations and games; Questacon, where students were amazed b y all the phenomenal 

experiments and areas of science (plus the drop slide) and the amazing view from Canberraõs highest 

point, Telstra Tower, which stands 195 metres above sea level.  
 

Finally, we would like to thank The Australian Government who recognise s the importance of all young 

Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education.   To 

assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian Government contributed funding of 

$30.00 per stude nt under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs.  The 

rebate is paid directly to the school once the camp has been completed.  
 

PYP Snapshot of the Week  



  



 

  STARS OF THE WEEK 

Week 5 ς Term 1 
 

Foundation ς Year 2 
 

Years 3 ς 6 
 



  

MATHLETICS AWARDEES 

Week 5 ð Term 1 

 

NOTICES TO PARENTS THIS WEEK 

Uni NSW Tests 

Year 6 Interschool Sport & 

Lightening Premiership  

SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen is CLOSED on  

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday  

Canteen is OPEN on Thursday & Friday  

We prefer QKR payment but cash payment is 

still available  

Year 6 SRC Representatives  

Primary Schoolwear (PSW)  
15 Mills Street,  

Cheltenham VIC 3192.  

Phone:  9768 0332  
Mon to Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm   Sat: 9:00am - 4:00pm  
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TERM 1 SCHOOL SUNSMART POLICY  

ALL STUDENTS MUST  WEAR A  
BROAD-BRIMMED HAT WHILST OUTSIDE 


